
BLOUBERG LOCAL MUNICIPALITY WELCOMES SERVICE PROVIDER  FOR THE DESIGN OF D3278 ROAD 
 
The Blouberg Local Municipality Acting Mayor, Cllr John Makgakga, Chairperson of the Portfolio 
Committee on Infrastructure Development representing Mayor Maseka Pheedi welcomed the 
consulting engineer (designer) appointed for the design of  D3278 road(linking Inveraan and Buffelshoek 
villages through Maleboho Traditional Authority offices). 
 
The Road Agency Limpopo(RAL) representatives formally introduced PlanB Consulting engineers to 
Blouberg Local Municipality, Bahananwa Traditional Authority and the Blouberg Development Forum 
(BDF)during a meeting held on August 26 2021at the Bahananwa Traditional Authority Offices, Thalane 
Village. 
 
The road design works commenced on 26 August 2021 with a six(6) months project schedule. The 
project is expected to have been completed by March 2022 before the new financial year kicks in. 
 
The Road Agency Limpopo thanked the municipality, the Bahananwa Traditional Authority and the 
community at large for their patience as the project implementation process was a bit delayed. 
 
Acting Mayor, Cllr Makgakga on behalf of Mayor Pheedi, expressed gratitude to RAL for delivering on 
their promise by appointing a service provider to carry out design works which is for the benefit of 
Blouberg community and further called for team work between stakeholders to ensure the smooth 
running of the project. "We are making a call to all stakeholders involved, the traditional authority, the 
forum and the general community to work together with the service provider on the project, where 
there are challenges and issues that need clarity, let the concerns be raised and resolved to avoid 
project delays. Let us work together and ensure that this project is completed on time so that we are 
able to move on to the next stage of the project." Said Cllr Makgakga. 
 
Ward 09 councillor, Nelly Molema and Ward 14 councillor , Martha Molokomme were also part of the 
meeting. 
 

 
 



 
 


